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7 MAY 2024 

MEDIA RELEASE 
 

SHOPPING CENTRE INDUSTRY WELCOMES TOUGHENED NSW 
KNIFE CRIME LAWS 

 

The shopping centre industry has today welcomed the announcement by NSW Premier 
Chris Minns and the NSW Government to introduce laws allowing NSW Police to wand 

people for weapons in a range of ‘crowded places’ including shopping centres. Proposed 
laws will also see the sale of knives banned to people under 18. 
 

The Shopping Centre Council of Australia (SCCA) has engaged with the NSW Government 
and NSW Police on community safety and security issues for a long period of time. 

  
“We welcome the NSW Premier’s announcement to introduce tougher knife crime laws 
and have long expressed our support for effective measures to increase community 

safety in crowded places including shopping centres,” Mr Nardi said. 
 

“The measures proposed by the NSW Premier are a step in the right direction, however 
there is detail we are keen to work on particularly on what constitutes a ‘weapons related 
offence’ and the proposed timeframes of ‘authority’, to ensure these laws work 

seamlessly and are effective for the community. 
 

“The SCCA has long advocated for tougher laws to deal with the increasing levels of 
retail crime. 
 

“We have been engaged with the Queensland Government on their crime related law 
reform including laws to prohibit the sale of knives to people under 18, and the recent 

announcement to extend Jack’s Law into shopping centres. 
 
“We look forward to close engagement from the NSW Government and NSW Police to 

help deliver a safer community and reduce retail and youth crime,” Mr Nardi said. 
 

The SCCA is the national industry group for major shopping centre owners and 
operators, including Scentre Group, the owner of Westfield shopping centres, including 

Westfield Bondi. 
 

 

CONTACT: Luke Sikora, Head of Stakeholder Engagement, SCCA, 0423 437 166 

Nick Howe, GRA Cosway, 0407 183 221 
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